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Good afternoon, I would like to greet the distinguished members of the panellists on behalf of the caucus of persons with disabilities. I am grateful for the opportunity provided to me by the Human Rights Council to be here. I
I would like to say that as of the entry into force on the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, other minority missions link to the issues of persons with disabilities have begun to formalize their existence. In May 2012, a group of indigenous persons with disabilities met under the Permanent Forum of indigenous persons with a side event which was carried out during that session. 
It was decided that two of the experts, Mrs Myrna Cunningham and Mr. Paul Kayinke Sena, would submit a report concerning the situation of indigenous persons with disabilities at the May 2013 session of the Permanent Forum. The report is called Study on the Situation of Persons with Disabilities who are Indigenous Persons with special attention to the challenges faced by them in implementing their rights, including the right to development. 
In examining the situation with some indigenous persons with disabilities in connection with their enjoyment of human rights and analysing the principle standards and knowledge of the Convention pertaining to persons with disabilities who are members of indigenous communities, indigenous persons with disabilities undergo discrimination in enjoying their rights in connection with Article 21 of the Declaration on the right to non-discrimination for the improvement of educational and cultural rights, housing, education and health inter alia. 
There are specific problems also faced by women and children who have disabilities. 
On behalf of the caucus of indigenous persons with disabilities, we hope that the outcome document of the World Conference will include the recommendations indicated in the study submitted at the Permanent Forum as also the recommendations made in the Alta document in connections with persons with disabilities who are also indigenous persons. 
Lastly, we ask for our inclusion within the global caucus to ensure our full and effective participation on an equal footing with all indigenous persons. Thank you.
